

HONEYWOOD RESIDENTS GROUP
Committee Meeting Minutes



honeywood
RESIDENTS GROUP

7.00pm – 24th November 2020
Iris's home

Meeting called by: Iris **Type of meeting:** General

Facilitator: IW (Acting President) **Note taker:** KHE (Secretary)

Attendees:

IW, KHE, Em, Ky, Lks, AL

Apologies: Cry, Lnr, RM, JM

| # | AGENDA ITEM | PRESENTER |
|---|---|---|
| 1 | <p>Open meeting</p> <p>Main agenda is the Christmas movie event.</p> | <p>Committee Acting President: IW</p> |
| 2 | <p>Christmas Event-Movie night</p> <p>Those available to help on the night, 12 December, IW, Em, Ky, Lks, KHE. The movie voted for was The Grinch. Lots of paperwork was completed to get the approval to show the movie.</p> <p>The popcorn machine will have 300 serves, there will be food trucks, ice-cream and coffee. The Food Bazaar have confirmed, and the WA Food Truck Association have put a notice on their website for any others available to participate on the night.</p> <p>CT will assist for Santa's visit before the movie. The movie will show after sunset which is at 7-11pm, so will show about 7-30pm.</p> <p>Should we do a sausage sizzle? Many will bring their own picnic and we would have to fill out more paperwork.</p> <p>Setup for the night? There will be power from the generator and a tent set up. We must get the key for the shed from Phillipa. Traffic cones will be used to block off area for toilets.</p> <p>We will sell the popcorn from the tent.</p> <p>Still waiting for J for CoK for confirmation on games for kids.</p> <p>With Santa's arrival will be best to organise kids properly. They also go crazy for Santa. Let's rather have a queueing system in place.</p> <p>Funding: will follow up with J and Stly. Stly requested to play a short video promo before the movie. Will we wear t-shirts or badges to be</p> | <p>Em</p> |

| | | |
|-----------------|---|-------------|
| | <p>visible? Maybe Christmas t-shirts. Licence payment for the event to be paid beforehand.</p> <p>On the night: we should drive fundraising for membership. Hampers and raffle will be available. This should help with regaining a good reputation. Try not to force sign-ups and just have a festive event. Glowsticks for kids? Ky will put hampers together for the raffle. Raffle tickets 3 for \$5 and \$2 each. Let's see if we can also get some Honeywood branded items from Satterly.</p> <p>Will need the Cashbox and tickets for the Raffle, plus a float, and the IPAD charger.</p> | |
| <p>3</p> | <p>General</p> <p>Fundraising for 2021. Bunnings has 2 spots each year but should confirm with Jo about that. It can be hard to get into. We should try and contact businesses for donations too.</p> <p>Smt and Em need to be removed from the Facebook Residents page as inciting bad behaviour. (Also does the horse-riding). We can do a temporary removal for 3-4 months because of trolling online and ignoring the danger of walking a horse in the estate.</p> <p>The website is not completed.</p> <p>Community feedback: We need to do more as a community and use the services available to us and encourage this in our area. The committee needs to repair to the reputation and engage more with the community. As an example, TJ has a gofundme page to assist with her meds, and a request to post it on the residents page was denied. This makes the committee look bad and we need to heal our reputation.</p> <p>Ky must be added as an admin for the Facebook page.</p> <p>It will also be a good thing to have more theme post days on Facebook, like a Whinge-day every last Friday of the month or something positive in the beginning. We need to schedule such posts to remove some of the negativity.</p> <p>Will we still be have year-end function?</p> | <p>Iris</p> |
| <p>5</p> | <p>Meeting ended at 8-22pm</p> | |